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I have just been watching the TV news here about the drought. A national emergency was called yesterday (Tuesday). The situation is the most terrible in the far north of the country but everywhere there are people suffering, especially the children and old people.
 
Today the Indians blocked the main Trans Chaco road. They are desperate for both fresh food that does not require cooking and for drinking water.  The Minister of the Interior said that there simply are not funds to help on such a large scale. The European Commission said that they will help with water for the children. Quite how they get it to children and not adults makes the mind boggle.
 
Nurse Beryl Baker has just arrived in Asunción again and I have spoken to her on the telephone. She was stopped by the blockade across the road but the Indians finally let her through. She came with the news that they had had 2 mm of rain on Saturday, 3mm yesterday and 5mm today. She said that they managed to catch a few inches in the water cisterns at Río Verde (Central Chaco), but the rain did not reach all the communities. 
 
The TV news showed desperate farmers trying to get their stock to market before the animals die. Beryl was held up in a long convoy of cattle trucks bound for the abattoir. She said that it is so sad. Other animals which live in the Indian villages are being left to fend for themselves. Beryl has brought her dogs and cats down here; Rhett, the ranch owner, is seeing to her horses and making sure that they have a drink each day.  Beryl said that she has watched the alligators migrating to find water and she saw two huge anacondas sliding away to look for water.
 
Milk prices are set to rocket as the Chaco dairy farms close for the drought. We have been stocking up on UHT milk and milk powder.
 
The forecast is for heavy showers tomorrow (Thursday). Please ask people to pray that the rain reaches the Chaco to put more water into the cisterns.
 
A piece of vaguely good news is that petroleum/oil has been found in the Chaco. It is estimated at 243 million barrels. It will help the country's economy but now the ecologists are wondering what effect the extraction will have on the Chaco. Deforestation has desecrated huge areas already and has added to the drought problems. If they send in lots of people to extract the oil, that will put more strain on what little food and water resources are available. Pray for wisdom and common sense to prevail among the government ministers.
 
Other news has paled into insignificance, including the blowing up of a suspected bomb in the centre of Asunción. (There was a real bomb in the Palace of Justice last week and now panic has ensued.) Pray for safety.
 
Please thank everybody for their prayers. 

Yours in Christ,
Linn Tedman



